ZELOTUS S.RICE ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR SPARTA, WISCONSIN

10 June 1941.

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, Lexington, Kentucky.

Dear Doctor:

I was happy to read of the honor that has come to you by way of your election to the presidency of the American Medical Association.

You will not remember me. But in October and part of November, 1920, I was a patient at the convalescent hotel, that was then called the Koehler, I believe, in Rochester. The late Dr. Judd has amputated a diverticulum from my bladder, and as it was healing in the Koehler, I developed an epididymitis just to keep you and Johnnie Burke, the male nurse, interested in my case.

That is twenty-one years ago this fall. And I am still grateful for your ministering, and have taken much comfort in writing you this message.

This letter does not require an answer.

Yours truly,

Z. S. Rice.

ZSR LJ